
CEP NOTIFICATION
2024/2025 School Year

To whom is may concern:

We are pleased to announce that Hillsboro School District will implement a new option available to schools participating in the 
National School Lunch and School Breakfast Programs called the Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) for the 2024-2025 
School Year.

What does this mean for you and your child(ren)?

Students attending any of HSD's 36 school sites are eligible to receive a healthy breakfast and lunch at school at no cost. No 
further action is required of you. Your children will be able to participate in these meal programs without having to pay for 
meals or submit an application.

Participating schools: Atfalati Ridge, Brookwood, Butternut Creek, Eastwood, Farmington View, Free Orchards, Groner, 
Imlay, Indian Hills, Jackson, Ladd Acres, Lenox, Lincoln Street, McKinney, Minter Bridge, Mooberry, North Plains, Orenco, 
Patterson, Quatama, Reedville, Rosedale, Tamarack, Tobias, West Union, Witch Hazel, W.L. Henry, Brown, Evergreen, 
Poynter, South Meadows, Century, Glencoe, Hillsboro High, Liberty, Oak Street Campus

If we can be of any further assistance, please contact Hillsboro School District's Nutrition Services Department at 
503-844-1462.

Sincerely,

Whitney Ellersick
Executive Director of Nutrition Services

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 


